

Connecticut

Delaware

District of Columbia

Maine

Maryland

Massachusetts

New Hampshire

New Jersey

New York

Pennsylvania

Rhode Island

Vermont

Virginia

Paul J. Miller Executive Director

89 South St., Suite 602 Boston, MA 02111 (617) 259-2005 www.otcair.org

Notice of Actions Taken by the Ozone Transport Commission (OTC) at Its Annual Public Meeting, June 13, 2024

(June 13, 2024) The OTC took the following actions during its annual public meeting held in Portland, Maine with a virtual attendance option:

- 1. Approved by unanimous voice vote the annual charge to the OTC Stationary & Area Sources Committee.
- 2. Approved by unanimous voice vote the annual charge to the OTC Mobile Sources Committee.
- 3. Adopted by unanimous voice vote a resolution on reducing emissions of nitrogen oxides related to vehicle tampering.
- 4. Adopted by unanimous voice vote a statement on the need to evaluate on-road biodiesel emissions.
- 5. Accepted by unanimous voice vote the meeting minutes from the previous June 14, 2023 annual OTC meeting, with Connecticut abstaining.
- 6. Approved by unanimous voice vote amendments to the OTC Bylaws concerning officer successions and public meetings.
- 7. Approved by unanimous voice vote skipping over Delaware in the first officer succession order because of its recent prior service as OTC Chair for two consecutive terms.
- 8. Approved by unanimous voice vote the OTC officer transitions, with Massachusetts as Chair, Connecticut as Vice Chair, and the District of Columbia as Treasurer/Secretary.

###